Feb. 12, 1960 Dr. Meredith J. Sprunger INDIANA TECHNICAL COLLEGE 1600 E. Washington Blvd. Fort Mayne 2, Indiana Dear Dr. Sprunger: Replying to your letter received this morning, I am sure that any time that you have available to make the trip west can be satisfactorily arranged with the groups in California and Oklahoma. I am sorry that you cannot take Mrs. Sprunger, nevertheless, I think you should make the trip. I note your letter to the President of the Brotherhood, and I am sure that arrangements for your becoming a member-at-large will be adjusted. Yes, we had a nice time with your Culver friends last Sunday, and I am glad they are going to organize a Society this summer. Sincerely, William S. Sadler WSS/ar